
From: Margaret Chan  

Sent: 11/07/2017 7:53 PM 
To: 'Chambers - Ross J' 

Cc: Zoe McQuillan; 'roushan.walsh@nat.awu.net.au'; 'michael.robson@unitedvoice.org.au'; 'Kieran 
Jack'; Joe Murphy 

Subject: AM2014/269 - Funeral Industry Award 2010 - Extension of Time [ABLAW-

ImanageDocs.FID142160] 

 
Dear Associate, 

 

We act for Australian Business Industrial and the NSW Business Chamber (ABI and 

NSWBC). 

 

We refer to Directions issued by His Honour, Justice Ross on 19 May 2017 in relation to 

the filing of written submissions and evidence relating to items 10, 17 and 18 identified 

in the Summary of Submissions (Technical and Drafting Issue) published on 8 March 

2017. 

 

We note that pursuant to the Directions, submissions from the Australian Workers’ Union 

were due to be filed on 31 May 2017. We understand that these were filed recently on 3 

July 2017. 

 

The Directions provided that our clients and AFEI were to file submissions and evidence 

in reply by 21 June 2017.  In light of the delay in the Union’s filing of their submissions 

and evidence and the original date of submissions and evidence in reply having lapsed, 

our clients now wish to seek leave for our evidence and submissions in reply to be filed 

on or before 24 July 2017. 

 

We have been in contact with the AWU and understand that they would consent to 

directions to this effect.  

 

Please don’t hesitate to contact me on 02 9458 7803 or Zoe McQuillan on 02 9458 7537 

or if you have any questions in relation to the above. 

 

Kind regards 

Margaret Chan 
Lawyer 
Australian Business Lawyers & Advisors  
 
140 Arthur Street North Sydney NSW 2060  
Dir: +612 9458 7803 | Fax: +612 9954 5029 | Mob: 0417 020 371  

Tel: +612 9458 7005 | Web: www.ablawyers.com.au |  LinkedIn 
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